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This is another interim version of the Cascade Austin Healey Club of Washington newsletter being published in the absence of our editor’s availability.  The Cascade Austin Healey Club is strong as ever and rebuilding toward the original premise of being for and about the Austin Healey.  Your participation in our club has shown the enthusiasm for the continuation of the camaraderie of the owners and drivers of the marque.  Our club has welcomed five new members since the beginning of the year and we look forward to seeing each of them on the road with us this year.  Welcome John Cuny and Sherl (BN2), James Smalley and Gail (100M), Paul and Judy Lovik (Sprite), Doug Devlin of greater Olympia area, and Dave Heng.  As a club of the 21st century, we are utilizing the computer and the Internet as much as we can in reaching each of our members.    If you are receiving this in hard copy, it is because we do not have your e-mail address.  We are also publishing this on our Web site and addressing it to those that we do have an e-mail address for.  If you have a different e-mail address that you prefer we send updates to, please forward it to our Webmaster, Jim McDermott.  The future correspondence will not be sent hardcopy.

We are actively seeking out a more permanent resolution to our lack of editorship.  Our first preference is to continue the hard copy newsletter, but perhaps an electronic version will be necessary.  We realize the cost savings of going to an electronic version, but also the loss of the glossy pictures we have come to expect.  If you or someone you are associated with is so inclined, please contact one of the club officers and let us know if you wish to support our Cascade Newsletter.  Depending on our future membership participation in publishing a newsletter, the club will make a decision as to whether it be hardcopy or electronic.  Also remember that our sponsors are the same as per our last publication and we need to be letting them now we recognize them.  

Presidents Ride

It has been an eventful 2009 and now we can look forward to an exciting and eventful 2010.  The year ahead promises new tours and the continuation of the old as well.  Our club is coming into the New Year stronger and realizing a new sense of vitality that will be channeled into our enjoyment of our great rides.  Drive them.  Use them. Enjoy the open road in them.  Our cars are the source of enjoyment not only for us, but also for those who appreciate the lines of the car.  The power that rumbles from the exhaust is known by all who knew them and can identify them by the unique sound alone.  Does not matter if the paint is faded or brand new, the seats slightly tattered vinyl or recently upholstered in leather.  Does not matter if the driver is 20 or 80, as long as they have a driver’s license and the need to be driving one of the greatest sports cars to be built.  You own that great piece of automotive history and you should be the one to enjoy it.  Get in and drive it.  Whether it is out the driveway to get the mail or across the country to a meet.  Your Austin Healey is one of a kind and you are the lucky owner of it.  It needs to be on the road.  You do too.

2010 Frostbite Tour:

Findlay Frost Bite Tour, Dee and Terry Brunner

Saturday, February 20, 2010

Talk about perfectly appropriate weather, it was a frosty 29( and clear sunny morning.  Neil Buhman led a group of five cars from Tukwila to Duvall, where they joined up with the rest of the cars.  Terry and Dee Brunner led the tour of seven big Healey's, one Sprite, a TR4, and three BJ9’s over 60 miles of country roads in the Snohomish and Skykomish River Valleys around Monroe.  The temperature gradually climbed to a balmy 58( as we zoomed along windy roads to Snohomish, where Sheila and Rob performed the obligatory "Bob Findlay mid-course redirect turn", then up to the top of Lord Hill Regional Park for a quick pit stop and lots of snow-covered mountain views.  We drove through Monroe and out to Sultan for more mountain views, then back to Monroe via the always fun, curvy Ben Howard Rd and lunch at Brunners favorite local Mexican restaurant, Ixtapa’s.  Altogether 22 hardy souls enjoyed a fun time driving their cars on a perfect day.

Tech Session at Griot’s Garage:

Griot's Garage Technical Session, Frank Hosick

On February 27, nine Cascade Austin Healey Club members met at Griot’s Garage in Fife for a demonstration on car cleaning and detailing.

The morning started with a presentation of their big new facility in Tacoma that will open in a few weeks. They then chose Jim McDermott’s Honda from the parking lot as a good car to work with. Kyle and John picked a two foot square section on the hood, to clean and buff with several grades of polish, before waxing it. They asked for volunteers to do the same thing on the trunk, and a few people gave it a shot. They were very anxious to help with questions, and ended up demonstrating how to polish headlight lenses, clean plastic parts, treat wheelwells, and lots of other tricks to dress up our cars (and sell their products). Jim had a few really fine patches on his car, and said he was hyped up about going home and finishing the job. We all picked up a few tips about our cars, and several bought things from Griot’s store. Mitzi Butler and Jim McDermott won nice door prizes.

There was also a presentation by GaragePlus in Puyallup about various sized garage spaces for sale, like condominiums, especially oriented to car enthusiasts. The units include a club house, bathrooms, and all the extras for a deluxe man-cave.

Ted Boskovich drove his Austin Healey with the top down on a nice sunny morning. By the time we left it was raining, so he zoomed off, trying to keep his face dry.
Activities:

As reported by Lois Buhman.

2010 Activities

\January, February,    

Annual Findlay Frostbite 

March



Leaders:  Dee and Terry Brunner






This tour was a huge success. 

 Not exactly frostbite weather though.

April 24th 



Annual LaConner Tulip  rallye 

May 1st



Spring Opener






This will be held rain or shine.   






 We will have a tour if we get sun;

 If rain, a fun party at the 






Buhman’s house.

May 22nd    



Vancouver BC ABFM






June 19th 



Greenway Days—Mountains to 

Sound festival—Leaders:  

 Gordy Gardner/ Mitzie Butler have

lead this tour for several years and always

make it a fun event. 

June 28-July 2nd


Rendezvous in Eugene, Oregon






We will have several caravan groups going down.

July 
10th –11th 

    
Can Be A Nut Tour and overnight

Leaders:  Greg and Sharon Hill

The Marina Inn in Anacortes

 is holding 10 rooms for us for Sat. night.

Call 1-360-293-3545

July 24th 


 
Bellevue ABFM



 

August 7th



Phil and Beckie Daniels tour 

with overnight option at

the Seasons Motel in Morton 






call  1-360-496-6835

August 21st-22nd


Run to the Ranch in Wenatchee 

and overnight

Leaders: Steve and Laurie Day

September 16th-19th

Northwest Meet---leaders:  






Walt and Zoe Harrison—co-chairs

Fall




Annual Slostad Tour to Mt. Baker

Leaders:  Mitzie Butler and 




Gordy Gardner
Meeting Minutes, January/Febraury

Cascade Austin Healey Club Meeting


26 January 2010

The meeting was called to order by Beckie Daniels, presiding in Phil’s absence.  Phil’s brother is very ill so Phil was called away.  Beckie asked that we have a moment of silence in memory of Craig Anderson.  Beckie then read the President’s message which stated that it has been an eventful year for the Cascaders.  While we have experienced some profound changes within the past year, the Club is continuing to move forward and remain viable.  Phil reiterated the importance of driving our Healey’s, no matter what shape they are in, and sharing our enthusiasm with the general public and fellow Healey owners.  The marque is a very vital piece of sports car history. Attending tonight’s meeting was Chip Kochel, whom we have not seen in about a year.  It has been a year of changes for Chip also.  Chip’s big news is that he has his BJ7 in restoration.  He passed around some photographs of his car and shared how it has become a more extensive project than he had originally intended. Congrats to Chip!

Vice President:  No report.  Nick and Edie Ann Horn are visiting family in South Africa

Secretary:  The minutes from the November meeting and the December Club party were read and approved.

Treasurer: It was reported that the Club has $XXXX in the bank.  The Club CD is now valued at $XXXX.

Membership:  Ron Layton has stepped in as acting, non-voting Membership Officer and has taken on the formidable task of learning the responsibilities of the position and reviewing the entire Club Membership roster, and the collection of Club dues. Ron Layton stated that 102 members had paid dues since 1 November 2009.  And with recent additions there are about 129 memberships.  The Club has exempted members Chuck Breckenridge and John Sprinzel from dues for the past several years.  Ron has created a three-tiered letter system which he has been sending out to members based on the information known to him at this time.  A new Club postal address has been established in West Seattle, and all current payments are now going to that address in an effort to streamline the processing of memberships, new or renewed.

Jim McDermott made a motion that the Club renew buying ice cream for this meeting only, and it was passed by those in attendance

CHAIR PERSONS REPORTS

Editor:  No report.  Anyone who may be interested in working with Jean Plewman-Smith with regards to the Club magazine or newsletter, please contact Jean or Phil Daniels.

Activities:  Lois gave an overview of the Celebration of Life for Craig Anderson.  The response from Cascaders, Sports Car Racing members, friends and family was fabulous.  The car procession to the cemetery service was over 80 cars in length.  The procession drove by Craig’s home and honked their horns.  After the service at the cemetery, many cars revved their engines before departing to a light lunch and shared stories at the 7th Day Adventist Church’s reception hall.  Lois passed out the 2010 Activity calendar with known dates.  Terry and Dee Brunner will lead the Frostbite tour on Saturday,

February 20th.  It will be about a two-hour tour in the Monroe area, ending with a lunch scheduled in

Monroe.  Gordy Gardner will lead the Mt. Baker tour this year. Van Dusen All British Field Meet entry

Forms are available on the website.  It was suggested that we have some more “formal” Spring Opener event in April/May.  If the weather is good, we will create a tour; if the weather is poor, we will meet at the Buhman’s home for socializing and games.  We then took a break to sing Happy Birthday to Beckie, and enjoyed both ICE CREAM and CAKE.  Thanks Lois for bringing the cake for Beckie!

Historian:  Walt reported that ten years ago in the Club magazine there was an aerial view of Ocean Shores, WA, where the Cascade Club hosted the Rendezvous event.  There also was a picture of the Club Christmas party which was held in the home of Sheila and Bob Findlay.

Tech Session:  Frank Hosick reported that the video viewing at the Daniels’ home was well attended.  Seventeen people watched some old movies and a session on carburetor rebuilding.  The session was attended by new members, Paul & Judy Lovik from Redmond, WA.  They own a Sprite.  There was some game playing going on as well, Banana Grams!  Frank mentioned the next tech session will be on Saturday the February 27th at 10:00 am at Griot’s Garage in Fife.  There will be some great car care demonstrations for anyone interested, come on out and join the group.  It was asked among those present if anyone knew of someone who services CBs.  Maybe that could become a tech session, any other ideas please contact Frank Hosick with your thoughts, suggestions, and dates.

Webmaster:  Jim McDermott has information on the Club calendar, webpage.  The new Club address is also listed on the page and that is where dues should be sent.  Membership application forms, with the new address are also on the site.

OLD BUSINESS:

Beckie reported that the Welcoming Committee had been given the names of three new members to the Club – Paul & Judy Luvik of Redmond, Doug Devlin of greater Olympia area, and Dave Heng of 

Sammamish. Welcome new members!  Anyone living near these new members please extend a greeting and try and meet with them personally.

Rendezvous 2011 is in Vancouver, WA June 27 – July 1st.  Check out the information on the Austin-Healey Club of Oregon webpage (http://healey-oregon.org).

The Northwest Meet is moving along, 21 reservations have been made at the Chelan Lake Side Lodge so far.  The group rate cut off date is 31 August.

NEW BUSINESS:

With Craig’s passing, the Club magazine is greatly in need of assistance.  Until we have some other contributors to assist Jean, it will be an indefinite venture. It was suggested that the magazine be a tribute to Craig.  Anyone willing to help should contact Phil or Jean.   It was also brought up that maybe each addition of the magazine/newsletter could focus on a different Club member who fills out a survey and then submits it to the Club’s publication.  This would be another way of getting to know current members as well as any new members.

It was motioned that we adjourn; we did so @ 8:32 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Zoe Hail Harrison

Secretary

Cascade Austin Healey Club Meeting


23 February 2010

The meeting was called to order by Jim McDermott, presiding in Phil’s absence.  Phil had to go to California on business.  Introductions were made all around because new Club members, Paul and Judi Lovik were present.  The Lovik’s have a 1960 Bugeye Sprite, in parts.  Paul was given the Sprite by his brother, if he promised to put it back together! 

Vice President:  No report.  Nick and Edie Ann Horn have not returned from South Africa.  They are due back around the 9th of March.

Secretary:  The minutes from the January meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer: The Club has $XXXX in the treasury and the Club CD is now valued at $XXXX.  Jim informed us that the CD is earning about 74¢ per month.

Membership:  Ron Layton reported there are 137 Memberships and he will cross check with Jim McDermott’s facts to ascertain the updated, actual number of memberships.  Ron will assign Club

Membership numbers to all newer members.  This task had not been kept up in the recent past.  Ron would also like to have the New Club Membership Roster, when it gets printed later, to show the member’s car model besides the usual name, address and email information.

CHAIR PERSONS REPORTS

Editor:  No report.  

Activities:  Lois reported that the Frostbite tour was great!  The weather was beautiful and a lot of fun.  There were no car breakdowns which always make for a more enjoyable trip.  This tour was lead by Terry and Dee Brunner, this was their first time leading a tour for the Club.  They did an excellent job.  There were 10 Austin Healeys, one Triumph TR-4, and four BJ9s participating.  The end of the tour was lunch in Monroe.  Diligently look at the Club website for updates and activities/event listings.  The LaConner Tulip Rally will be April 24th.  May 1st will be the official Club Spring Opener with a tour and picnic, or hosted at the Buhman’s home.  This year’s Rendezvous is in Eugene, Oregon, the Northwest Meet in Chelan, WA, the Vancouver (BC) ABFM in May are all listed on the site.  Perhaps the historian can locate the tour guidelines Tom Eller wrote which talked about Touring and the Rules of the Road.  Lois also mentioned that she and Neil will attend the pre-planning meeting of the Bellevue ABFM which Arnie Taub coordinates.  The meeting is on February 25th.  Other meetings prior to the event will be listed on the website.

Historian:  It was suggested by Walt Harrison that each member find out the month in which their Healey was produced.  He would help members write up a small piece on their cars and add some historical details about the models, etc.  Walt will try and get a big Healey reference book from other Club members for this project idea. 

Tech Session:  Frank Hosick reminded everyone that the Griot’s Garage tech session will be held on Saturday February 27th at 10:00 AM.  Griot’s address is 3500A 20th Street E Fife/Tacoma.

Webmaster:  Jim McDermott stated that webpage is up to date.  Please contact him if you have any questions.  There is a section where members can fill out and update any of their information – address, telephone numbers, etc. and Jim will be sure to pass this information on to membership.

Ice Cream count:  Spumoni 3, Vanilla 5, and Tin Roof 7

OLD BUSINESS:  Name Tags for any member wanting to buy one can be ordered through Walt Harrison.  Ron mentioned that in the New Member packets being sent out, they have added the CAHC window logos to the packet.  It seems they found about 40 of the window logos lying around and decided to give them out in the packets. Dennis Saxon asked if anyone had signposts from previous events in storage.  Walt mentioned that he has some, and he will get them to Dennis.

NEW BUSINESS:  It was mentioned that we have not heard from Jean Plewman-Smith lately.  Zoe said she would call/contact Jean.  And she would also try and contact Jon Arnold to see if he might be willing to assist Jean with publication.   

A motion was made to adjourn, was seconded and we adjourned @ 8:10 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Zoe Hail Harrison

Secretary
Newsletter from Phil Daniels, President, CAHC

